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Newsletter Online
Don’t forget that the monthly

IMPACT is on our Web site before
you get it in the mail! The newslet-
ter is sent via bulk mail at the end
of every month, and can take up to
14 days to get into your hands. 

The monthly package you
receive in the mail is chock full of
offers and information from your
fellow Chamber members, as well as
registration forms and meeting
notices from The Chamber. Be sure
to open it and look through the fly-
ers as well as the newsletter!

Upcoming Events

Business before Hours
May 14 | 7:30 a.m.
Paradise Bakery in Southlands

Member Orientation
May 14 | 4 p.m.
Chamber

Armed Forces
Recognition Luncheon
May 16 | 11 a.m.
Holiday Inn Crowne Plaza
I-70 & Chambers

Business after Hours
May 22, 4:30 p.m.
Shadow Theatre
Colfax and Dayton

Leadership Aurora
Graduation
June 5 | 5 p.m.
Summit Event Center
4th & Sable

Chamber names top business
and community leaders

In a gala evening featuring a
wide array of silent auction items,
a spirited live auction and the mys-
tery and glamour that came with a
Phantom of the Chamber theme,
business and community leaders
from throughout the Eastern Metro
area came together to honor the
best the community had to offer. 

The 53rd Annual Aurora
Chamber of Commerce Awards
Banquet featured the community’s
best in nine categories.  Winners
for 2007 were selected by The
Chamber for the contributions they
made, the business they brought
to the Eastern Metro area and the
impact they had on the lives of
those with whom they have dealt.

Winners included:
Business for the Arts FirstBank of Aurora

Humanitarian Rev. Robert Galinas,
Colorado Community Church in Aurora

Community Leadership The Rotary Club of Aurora
Chamber Leadership Jim Suss -  Suss Buick, Pontiac, GMC
Small Business Person Lee Cooperman – FastSigns of Aurora
Business Person of the Year Al Liu – Mt. Fuji Restaurant
Business of the Year Pinnacol Assurance
Man of the Year U.S. Congressman Ed Perlmutter 
Woman of the Year Gayle Jetchick – Havana Business Improvement District

More than 500 people packed the
ballroom at the Radisson Hotel SE
April 11 to learn the identities of the
2007 winners.  

Aurora Chamber Chair Bob Barkè,
President of Bar-K Insurance, also
took the opportunity to turn over the
reins of the Chamber Board of
Directors to Jo Snell who named her
board for 2008-2009.  

The event was sponsored by The
Children’s Hospital, Lend Lease
Properties, FirstBank of Colorado
and Pinnacol Assurance. Also con-
tributing to the event were
Wells Fargo Banks, University
of Phoenix, Merrick &
Company, Kaiser Permanente,
and Xcel Energy.  

Winners all!!—Honorees at the 53rd Annual Aurora Chamber of Commerce Awards Banquet give one last smile after a gala evening in
which they were singled out for their extraordinary contributions to Aurora and the Eastern Metro area.  The winners include (Front row, l-r)
Rev. Robert Galinas, Humanitarian of the Year; Al Liu, Business Person of the Year;  Stephen Brunston, Aurora Rotary, Community
Leadership; Michelle Adams accepting for Pinnacol Assurance, Business of the Year; Chief Dan Oates, Aurora Rotary, Community Leadership;
Kimberly Armitage, President, Aurora Rotary, Community Leadership.  (Back Row, l-r) Bob Barkè, 2007-2008 Aurora Chamber Board Chair;
Jim Suss, Chamber Leadership Award; Lee Cooperman, Small Businessperson of the Year; Congressman Ed Perlmutter, Man of the Year; Gayle
Jetchick, Woman of the Year; Tony Antista representing FirstBank, Business for the Arts Award and Cheryl Derman, Ambassador of the Year,
2006-07.  (Photo by Brian Molitoris, Photographer)



Building a vibrant, globally-com-
petitive local economy requires that
we build bridges across political,
socio-economic, and geographic
boundaries in our region.  Not only is
our economic recruitment of growing
businesses at risk, but the retention
of major employers in the State will
be hurt.   The union vs. business bat-
tle continues to heat up.   Early in
April of this year one of the State’s
largest labor unions (United Food and
Commercial Workers Local 7) pro-
posed five new ballot initiatives—all
carefully named— to be reviewed and
considered for placement on the
November ballot.  The topics
included:

Taxable Value and Taxes of
Property, increasing the property
taxes of non-residential real property
from 29 percent to 34 percent. (#95)

Cost of Living Wage Increase,
requiring that all employers provide
their employees an annual cost of liv-
ing wage or salary increase.  (#96)

Safe Workplace, allowing an
injured employee to pursue action in
district court in addition to any rights
the employee may have under the
workers’ compensation system.
(Companies would have to purchase
another costly insurance policy, we
have not found a company that even

writes a insurance policy for this
action yet). (#93)

Offshore Subsidies, prohibits the
State from providing tax credits or
subsidies to corporations or compa-
nies with business operations in
Colorado that move any of their oper-
ations to locations outside the United
States. (#94)

Employer Responsibility for
Health Insurance, requires every
employer that employs 20 or more
employees in the State of Colorado to
provide major medical health care
coverage to all its employees and
their dependents.  (#92)

Union representative have admit-
ted that the above mentioned meas-
ures were filed in response to a busi-
ness-backed Right-to-Work initiative,
which would prohibit requiring union
membership or fees paid to the union
as a condition of employment.
Backers of the Right-to-Work initia-
tive recently filed 133,000 signatures
in an effort to get the measure on the
November ballot.  That initiative, in
turn, was filed in response to last
year’s Governor vetoed HB 1072,
which would have changed how
unions can organize in Colorado.

Currently businesses work under
the Colorado’s Labor Peace Act, a 65-
year-old series of laws that governs
the way unions can organize workers.

Governor Ritter has offered an
incentive for supporters of a right-to-
work initiative and a group of labor-
backed initiatives to remove their
measures from the ballot.  In an effort

to keep the peace, Ritter has offered
to veto any legislation that makes a
change to Colorado’s existing Labor
Peace Act.  Negotiations continue
behind closed doors, and there is no
sign yet whether either of the groups
will agree to back off of their initia-
tives.  It certainly appears that the
fight is on for this summer and we
will be watching it closely here at
The Chamber.  It is a conflict that is
sure to have serious implications for
those of us in the Eastern Metro busi-
ness community.  We want to do the
right thing for our members so please
don’t hesitate to e-mail me your
thoughts, ideas or concerns at
Kevinh@aurorachamber.org.

Many thanks  
One last thing, I’d like to thank all

of you who helped make this year’s
Annual Awards Banquet such a huge
success, especially the committee
that pulled it together and my staff
who worked many long hours to
make sure all the pieces came togeth-
er.  I think we had a superb selection
of winners, people who truly repre-
sented a cross section of what makes
our community a great place to live
and work.  And speaking of a great
cross section, our sponsors came from
all parts of the business community.
Without them, we couldn’t have
made this the memorable event this
was.  To all of you who participated,
thank you!

Rich Allison | Adolfson & Peterson Construction Company
Bob Barké | BAR-K Insurance Solutions
Joe Barela | Arapahoe/Douglas Works! Workforce Center
Bill Becker | Adams County Economic Development
Judy Booth | Fitzsimons Community Federal Credit Union
Dr. Linda Bowman | Community College of Aurora
Dr. Kathy Boyle | University of Colorado Hospital
Brigadier General Trulan Eyre | 140th Wing COANG
Diane Garcia | 2G Associates, LLC
Elyse Gellerman | The Medical Center of Aurora
Mark Gouin | Wells Fargo Banks
Margo Jamieson | Kaiser Permanente
Todd Landgrave | Northrop Grumman
Kelly Leid | Oakwood Homes
Dale Mingilton | Elemintal Photography
Wendy Mitchell | Aurora Economic Development Council
Mark Moses| Outback Restaurants
Alfonso Nunez | La Cueva Restaurant
David Patterson | Rural/Metro Ambulance
Alan Peppers | Westerra Credit Union
The Honorable Randy Pye | Mayor, City of Centennial
Katie Roche | Raytheon
Dan Sandos | 401(K) Advisors
Jo Snell | E-470 Public Hwy. Authority
John Stanton | Prudential Colorado Real Estate
Maran Stewart | The Children’s Hospital
Jim Suss | Suss Buick, Pontiac, GMC
The Honorable Ed Tauer | Mayor, City of Aurora
Craig Ward | Padgett Business Services
Frank Weddig | Commissioner, Arapahoe County

Directors

Executive Staff

Board of Directors

President & CEO
Kevin Hougen
Marketing & Visitors’ Advisory Board
Naomi Colwell

Leadership Director
Kimberly Curtis
Special Events
Debbie Lynch
Administrative Assistant/Receptionist
Trisha Rose
Membership Director
Marci Maxwell
Administration Director
Stephanie McDonnell

Vice President
George Peck
VP, Membership Development
Paul Rosenberg
Membership Services
Mary Beth Sharp

Chair of the Board
Bob Barké | BAR-K Insurance Solutions
Chair Elect
Jo Snell | E-470 Public Hwy. Authority
Secretary
Diane Garcia | 2G Associates
Treasurer
David Patterson | Rural/Metro Ambulance

Immediate Past Chair
Dr. Linda Bowman | Community College of Aurora

Past Chair Once Removed
Dale Mingilton | Elemintal Photography

Vice Chair-Business Development
Margo Jamison | Kaiser Permanente

Vice Chair-Community Services
Craig Ward | Padgett Business Services

Vice Chair-Public Affairs
Jim Suss | Suss Buick, Pontiac, GMC

Vice Chair-Member Services
Dr. Kathy Boyle | University of Colorado Denver

Health Sciences Center

The IMPACT is published monthly for the members of the Aurora Chamber of Commerce. Subscription rate to nonmembers: $50/year. Advertisers:
The Chamber members—use the IMPACT to advertise your products and services to over 1700 Aurora Chamber members. Advertising space only available
to members. The IMPACT also accepts preprinted inserts. Contact The Chamber for details. Deadlines: the 10th of the month prior to publication.

562 Sable Blvd., Suite 200
Aurora, CO 80011-0809
303-344-1500  •  Fax 303-344-1564
website: www.aurorachamber.org

The Chamber’s Mission
The mission of the Aurora Chamber of Commerce is to
serve as a voice for the business community, acting
as an advocate for its members on issues that affect
their growth and long-term economic vitality.

DON’T FORGET: “Every employee of a Chamber
member is a member of The Chamber”
Please route this issue to your sales reps, account managers, marketing
directors, HR and PR departments. You can also access each month’s
newsletter online at our website, www.aurorachamber.org, so you can
forward it to every employee in your company!

President’s Letter
2008 — The fight is on

Kevin Hougen
President & CEO
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Fellman receives award for champi-
oning health

Ken Fellman, of the law firm
Kissinger & Fellman, P.C., has received
a 2007 Public Health Champion of the
Year award. The Jefferson County
Department of Health and Environment
grants the award to individuals who
worked to create a healthier Jefferson
County. Fellman, whose law practice
focuses on representation of local gov-
ernment, was recognized for his efforts
to enhance health and vitality through-
out the metro Denver region. His work
includes his role as a member of the
Metro Denver Health and Wellness
Commission, plus initiation and support
of a myriad of other health and wellness
programs while he was mayor of Arvada.

Rod Bockenfeld appointed to
national commission

Arapahoe County Commissioner Rod
Bockenfeld recently was appointed to
represent the National Association of
Counties on the National Performance
Management Advisory Commission. 

The commission, which includes rep-
resentatives from several major national
associations that represent state and
local governments and officials, will cre-
ate a national principles-based frame-
work for public sector performance meas-
urement and management. The commis-
sion will help create a program that
includes guidelines, feasibility studies
and best practices for governments that
want to hold themselves more account-
able to their taxpaying public. 

Bockenfeld is serving his first term as
County Commissioner, representing
District 3 which includes part of Aurora,
Eastern Centennial, Foxfield and all of
eastern Arapahoe County. 

Aurora named as finalist for presti-
gious All America City Award

Aurora has been honored by the
National Civic League as one of 17 com-
munities chosen as finalists for the dis-
tinguished 2008 All-America City Award.
Ten winners will be announced June 6.

“We are extremely proud that the
National Civic League has selected the
City of Aurora as a finalist for this pres-
tigious award,” stated City Manager Ron
Miller. “Our citizens represent the finest
American attributes of collaboration,
resolve and creativity to achieve great
results for community betterment.”

“The original community award, the
All-America City Award, is the ‘Oscar’ for
communities of all sizes,” noted National
Civic League President Gloria Rubio-
Cortes. “It recognizes the efforts of
entire communities and exemplifies
extensive civic engagement.”

Aurora Symphony presents last con-
cert of season

The Aurora Symphony Orchestra
will present its last concert of its 30th
season at 7:30 p.m. May 10.   Featured at
the annual Arts for a Better Tomorrow
concert, will be Rainer Eudeikis, winner
of the ASO’s 6th annual Youth Concerto
Competition.  The performance will be at
the Gateway Center for the Performing
Arts, located on the campus of Gateway
High School at 1300 S. Sable Blvd.
Parking is free.

The annual Arts for a Better
Tomorrow concert is a centerpiece of the
ASO’s commitment to developing a life-
long love of music among young musi-
cians in the community and will benefit
the Aurora Public Schools Education
Foundation. 

Tickets are $10 for adults and $8 for
students and seniors ages 55 and older.

For tickets and more information, call
the Aurora Symphony Orchestra box
office at 303-873-6622 or visit www.auro-
rasymphony.org.

Buy a Pin, Support
The Children’s Hospital 

Want to come to work in blue jeans,
or perhaps a tuxedo or evening gown?
The Children’s Hospital in Aurora is
once again engaged in a special fund
raising event called “Dress Up/Dress
Down Day.  “For only $5.00 you can pur-
chase a pin that allows people in partici-
pating companies to dress up or dress
down when they come to work on May
14,” a hospital spokeswoman said.
“Businesses can also elect to become a
corporate sponsor for $250.00.”  The
money raised will go directly to the
Cancer and Blood Disorder Center at
Children’s.

To be involved in this special event,
please contact Meredith Townley at (303)
883-3226 or Judy Dolton at (720) 777-
6286.  Buttons will also be available at
the Aurora Chamber of Commerce.
APS Foundation Director featured as
prominent Woman in Business

The Aurora Sentinel recently recog-

nized Angela M. Thompson (formerly
Angela Hutton-Howard), Director of the
APS Education Foundation, as one of
the Aurora community’s prominent
“Women in Business.”

As part of a special feature section in
the March 28 edition, the Aurora Sentinel
honored women who are making a differ-
ence in the Aurora business community.
Thompson was one of twenty women
featured for their contributions to busi-
ness in Aurora. As Executive Director of
the Aurora Public Schools Education
Foundation (formerly the Aurora
Education Foundation), Thompson works
tirelessly to “ensure that resources and
funding are available to enhance pro-
grams and projects offered in the public
schools.”

Borders boosts Freedom Memorial
“I am very excited to announce that

the good people at Borders have stepped
up to show their support for the
Colorado Freedom Memorial by pre-
senting a two-day fundraiser at all metro
Denver Borders stores,” said Rick
Crandall, Executive Director of CFM.
Crandall said that on May 20- 21, Borders
will donate 10% of total purchases to the
CFM if buyers use a coupon they can
download on line or pick up at the
Aurora Chamber. “You can use the
coupon as many times as you’d like over
the two-days,” Crandall said, “This could
be a huge fundraiser for the CFM.”

Coupons can be downloaded from
the Colorado Freedom Memorial web-
site, ww.cfmf.net.

VA, UCH, UC Denver Partner for New
Bed Tower, Expanded Services

A new bed tower and a research
tower for Denver-area residents and vet-
erans may result from an expanded part-
nership involving the Department of
Veterans Affairs (VA), the University of
Colorado Denver and the University of
Colorado Hospital (UCH). 

The two structures, to be built on
University property at the former
Fitzsimons Army Medical Center cam-
pus, will accompany a state-of-the-art VA
Ambulatory Health Care Center, which
will also be constructed at that location.

“I’m pleased to move forward with
the University of Colorado Denver and
University of Colorado Hospital to pro-
vide world-class care for veterans,” said
Dr. James B. Peake, Secretary of Veterans

Affairs.  “This exciting new plan will
bring health care closer to many of the
region’s veterans.” 

Red White and Moo, the Arapahoe
County Fair Wants You 

Arapahoe County is offering an
opportunity for you to be a part of the
Arapahoe County Fair by advertising
your business in their official Fair
Program. The Fair Program will be dis-
tributed at the Fair to more than 20,000
expected attendees.

Last year’s Fair drew high marks
from attendees, with 74.3 percent rating
the Fair above average or excellent and
89.3 percent indicated the chances were
excellent, very good and good that they
would do business with a Fair sponsor.

If you would like to advertise in the
Fair Program, call Mindy Edstrom at 303-
734-5464 to make your reservation now.
Reservations must be made by June 9,
2008.

The 2008 Arapahoe County Fair is
July 23-27, 2008 at 25690 E. Quincy Ave.,
in Aurora.

Red White and Moo, the Arapahoe
County Fair Wants You to experience
fun for the whole family. Our Pay One
Price admission is $14 and children 36”
and smaller are free. Admission includes
parking, carnival rides and all entertain-
ment.

Member News
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IInnvviittaattiioonn  ttoo  cceelleebbrraattee
““CCoonnnneeccttiinngg  LLeeaaddeerrss  aanndd  
CCoommmmuunniittyy  ffoorr  aa  BBrriigghhtteerr  FFuuttuurree””
By Kimberly Curtis
Director, Leadership Aurora

June 5 will mark the end of the 2008
Leadership Aurora class year.   Leadership Aurora
will hold a celebration reception and formal pro-
gram for its 23rd graduating class at the Summit
Conference & Event Center, 411 Sable Boulevard
in Aurora beginning at 5:00 p.m.  The program
will celebrate the accomplishments of the class
and serve to continue the legacy of leadership in
Aurora.  The event is being sponsored by Aurora
Credit Union Alliance, FirstBanks, Kaiser
Permanente, Spalding Rehabilitation Hospital
and Rural/Metro Ambulance .  Mayor Ed Tauer
has been invited to present congratulatory
remarks to the class.

The 2008 class will leave a lasting legacy
through their dedication to Dr. Robin Waterman
and the Aurora Community Connection by provid-
ing her with assistance in achieving her vision to
strengthen, educate and offer capabilities to
Aurora families in a new way. The class has
already helped her find a building; coordinated a
clean-up and move-in day; and assisted in putting
together marketing tools and a few are even serv-
ing as interim board members.  Through their
fund-raising efforts to date they have raised
approximately $11,000 for the center. 

Please help us celebrate this legacy of leader-

ship, by helping to sponsor the event.  Sponsor
levels include:

$1,000 Legacy Sponsor
• Includes a table of 10 at the evening presenta-

tion
Display your company banner
Company Logo on the luncheon program and
sponsor board
Recognition from the podium

$500 Celebration Sponsor
• Includes a table of 10 at the evening presenta-

tion
• Company Logo on the luncheon program and

sponsor board
• Recognition from the podium

Please join us at the Summit Conference &
Event Center June 5 for the Graduation
Reception/Celebration.  Registration begins at
5:00 p.m. and the individual cost per person is
$20.  Please call Kimberly for reservations or more
information at 303-344-1500 or e-mail
Kimberly.curtis@aurorachamber.org. 

The 10th Annual
Leadership Aurora
Golf Tournament
scheduled for
Thursday, June 19,
8:00 a.m. tee-off, at
Heritage Eagle Bend
Golf and Country Club still has a few spots available if you
hurry!  Registrations are going quickly! 

We are also in need of donations of ditty bag items.  Small
items such as golf balls, tees, pens and other advertising special-
ty-type items are requested.  At least 160 of each item are need-
ed for the ditty bags.  

We are also asking for larger items such as gift certificates,
gift baskets, restaurant dinners, golf shirts, golf bags or any non-
related golf items to be used as door prizes.  It’s a great way to
market your business at one of the premiere tournaments of the
summer.

Call Kimberly at 303-344-1500 or e-mail kimberly.curtis@auro-
rachamber.org for more information.

June 5 for the Graduation Reception/Celebration.
Registration begins at 5:00 p.m. and the individual cost per per-
son is $20.  Please call Kimberly for reservations or more informa-
tion at 303-344-1500 or e-mail
Kimberly.curtis@aurorachamber.org. 

GOLFERS STILL NEEDED

Arapahoe/Douglas Works! relocates
to the Denver Tech Center

Sponsors

Arapahoe/Douglas Works! has relo-
cated to Greenwood Village.  “This posi-
tions the workforce center more centrally
to serve Arapahoe and Douglas County
job seekers and business,” said Joe
Barela, Division Manager, and Chamber
board member.

The A/D Works! Workforce Center
Headquarters, formerly located in
Arapahoe County’s CentrePoint Plaza in
Aurora, and the A/D Works! Littleton
location have both moved to the CoBank
Center at 5500 S. Quebec Street, just
west of I-25 and south of Belleview
Avenue.  The CoBank Center is a
204,884-square-foot building, of which
Arapahoe/Douglas Works! occupies
30,000 square feet on the main level. 

According to Barela, the move strate-
gically locates a public workforce center
within the dynamic south suburban eco-
nomic hub, positioning
Arapahoe/Douglas Works! as a region-
al workforce center serving the entire
Metro Denver Area. The new location is
conveniently located on RTD’s Light Rail
at the Orchard station.   

“The new location will position A/D
Works! for future growth and promi-
nence as we continue to successfully
maximize the potential of Colorado’s
workforce,” Barela said.  For more infor-
mation about A/D Works! call 303-636-
1160 or visit www.adworks.org.  
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Big Brothers Big Sisters of Colorado 
Extra Space Storage 
Family Medicine Clinic 
Homewood Suites Denver International
Airport 
Kirchof Group, Inc. 
Lynnea Louison 
Office Depot - Chambers 
Office Depot - Orchard 
The Pampered Chef 
Sewall Child Development 
Shadow Theatre Company

NEW MEMBERS

Renewals
Adams County Workforce & Business Center 
Adolfson & Peterson Construction 
Apex Communications Services, Inc. 
Approval Reverse Mortgage 
Atlanta Bread Company 
Aurora Association of Realtors 
Aurora Singers 
City of Centennial 
Chase Bank 
Colorado Discount Golf, Inc. 
Commerce Bank 
Credit Union of Colorado 
Doubletree Hotel Aurora SE 
E-470 Public Hwy Authority 
Embassy Suites Denver Int'l Airport 
Empire Tax & Accounting, Inc. 
Fairfield Inn - Denver/Aurora 
Farnsworth Group, Inc. 
Firestone Building Products Company 
Gordman's 
Green Valley Ranch Golf Club 
Guaranty Bank & Trust Co. - Gateway Park 
Hampton Inn Denver Southeast 
Harvard Square Retirement Community 
Haynie & Co. 
Helga's German Restaurant & Deli 
Hyatt Summerfield Suites DTC 
Konica Minolta Business Systems 
La Quinta Inn & Suites Greenwood Village/Tech 
Merry Maids S.E. 
Mid-America Carpet Brokers, Inc. 
Nelowet Business Machines, Ltd. 
Congressman Ed Perlmutter 
PrintColorado Communications 
Red Robin 
Renaissance Insurance Group, LLC 
Spalding Rehabilitation Hospital 
St. Andrew's Village 
The Summit Conference & Event Center 
Summit Staffing 
Surgical Consultants of Aurora 
United Studios of Self Defense 
US Bank 
US Storage, Inc. 
Washington Mutual Bank

Ribbon over sign equals grand opening –
Elaine Wahrmann, owner and manager of Elements
Designer Jewelry prepares to cut the ribbon marking
the opening of her new store at 13690 E. Iliff Avenue
near I-225.  Located in Unit B , the store features a
beautiful collection of handcrafted jewelry and acces-
sories and opens just in time for Mother’s Day!  You can
reach Elaine at 303- 671-2717. 
(Photo courtesy Brian Molitoris, Photographer)

One more time lightly — Dumitri Palea, long time
owner of one of Aurora’s favorite meeting places, Dumitri’s

Family Restaurant & Sports Lounge, cuts the ribbon marking
the grand re-opening of classic family restaurant after extensive

remodeling.  One of the early proponents of the Havana
Business Improvement District, Dumitri was joined by many of
Aurora’s leading citizens to mark the occasion including State
Representative Nancy Todd, County Commissioner Pat Noonan,

City Councilwoman Molly Markert, Aurora Chamber Woman of
the Year Gayle Jetchick, and many other long-time friends and
business associates including former Mayor Paul Tauer and his

wife Kate.  Dumitiri’s is located at the corner of Havana and
Jewell.  (Chamber photo by George Peck)

Ribbon Cuttings

Scissors?  We got ‘em —  Kris Kubasta,
Store Manager tests some outsized office supplies as
he prepares to formally open the Office Depot at
Alameda and Chambers in Aurora.  Kubasta was
joined by Joan Gabrielson, Executive Director of
Excelsior Youth Center; Leo Pacheco, President of the
Beacon of Hope Outreach Center; Gabriela Perez and
Rachel Molnar with Denver Metro Community Parent
Resource Center, Inc. who also received contributions
from the community-minded company.  Applauding
their effort that day were Chamber President Kevin
Hougen, Kelly Hillier, an Office Depot District
Manager; several store associates and a number of
Chamber members and Ambassadors.  The store,
located at 422 S. Chambers can be reached by calling
303- 337-5252.  (Photo courtesy Barbara Peck, In
You Element Photography)

Under the big red sign – Wielding
the giant scissors under the big red

Office Depot sign, manager James Orth
expresses satisfaction as he opens his
new store in Southlands at 23860 E.

Orchard Road.  Orth was joined by
Barbara Grantland, Board Member with

The Arc of Aurora; Jayme Harper,
Volunteer Recruitment and Training

Manager with Advocates for
Children/CASA; and Jeneen Klippel-

Worden, Director of Development & Public
Relations for Gateway Battered Women’s

Services who all received a generous
donation from Office Depot.  Also pres-

ent for the opening was Ward VI City
Councilman Bob Broom and Chamber
President Kevin Hougen as well as a

number of store associates and Chamber
Ambassadors.  The new store can be

reached by calling 303- 766-3133.
(Photo by Barbara Peck,

In Your Element Photography)


